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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Campus Calendar 
Monday, March 7 
• Neuman Club cookout: 4 to 6 p.m., 

Spadoni Park. Neuman Club 

Tuesday, March 8 
• Board of Trustees Academic Affairs 

Committee conference call meeting: 
9 a.m. June Brown 

• Auditions for The Emperor's New 
Clothes: 7 p.m., Little Theater. 
Charles Whetzel 

• MAT Testing: 3 p.m., Academic 
Affairs, ACAD 215. Linda Ford 

Wednesday, March 9 
• Big South Women's Basketball 

Tournament, continues through 
March 12: 6 and 8 p.m., UNC 
Greensboro 

Thursday, March 10 
• Big South Women's Basketball 

Tournament, continues through 
March 12: TBA, UNC Greensboro 

• Celebrate Youth: TBA, Spadoni 
Park. Paula Sebastian 

Friday. Marcb 11 
• Mathematics Contest for High 

School Students: begins at 9:30 a.m., 
WA. Steve West 

II Big South Women's Basketball 
Tournament semifinals, continues 

Friday, March 11 Continued 
through March 12: 6 and 8 p.m., 
UNC Greensboro 

Saturday, Marcb 12 
• Benefit dinner for Emily Koesterer: 

6 to 8 p.m., The Catholic Church of 
St. James, Conway. Barbara Driver 

• Big South Women's Basketball 
Tournament finals: 7 p.m., UNe 
Greensboro 

Monday~ March 14 
.. Spring Break begins; continues 

through March 18. 
• Natw'e-Based Tourism Development 

Conference: held in Pawleys Island. 
Bob Burney 

Tuesday, March 15 
.. MAT Testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Affairs, ACAD 215. Linda Ford 

Tuesday, March 16 
• Planning for Your Future, retirement 

program; 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Wall 
Building Auditorium. Angela Roberts 

Sunday, March 20 
• Nashville Writers in the Round 

Concert: 3 p.m., WA. Wheelwright 
Box Office 

Monday, March 21 
• Business Forum 1994 - Joseph F. 

Sullivan speaker: 10:30 a .m,. WALL 
Auditorium. Jack Kendree ~ 
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"Investment in Our 
Future" focus of 
Business Forum 
1994 

Investment in Our J/uture is the focus 
of Coastal's ninth annual Business 
Forum 1994 to be held Monday, March 
21 through Thursday, March 24 on 
campus. The programs will feature a 
variety of dynamic speakers addressing 
topics of importance to students, faculty, 
and the local business community. The 
programs on Monday through 
Wednesday are free and open to the 
public. The Economic Conference held 
on Thursday is by invitation only. 

The programs, which will be held in 
the Wall Building Auditorium, are as 
follows: 

Monday, March 21 • 10:80 a.m. 
Old Time Management in the '90s 
presented by Joseph F. Sullivan. retired 
chairman and CEO of Blue CrossIBlue 
Shield, Camden, S.C. 

Tuesday, March 22 • 10 a.m. 
Economic Development Perspectives with 
the Restructured Department of 

~--------,---------------------------------------------------~ Commeree 
Country music songwriters/musicians to presented by John A. Warren, 

Chairman of the Board Emeritus, perform in concert seANA Corporation, and Senior 
Adviser to the Governor for Commerce, 
Columbia, S.C. Nashville Writers in the Round, a 

concert by country music songwriters 
and musicians George McCorkle, Tony 
Arata, Scott Miller and Kirk "Jelly Roll" 
Johnson, will be performed Sunday, 
March 20 at 3 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. The concert is free and 
open to the public; however. 
complimentary tickets are necessary. 

According to Paul Rice, this concert 
brings together some of the most 
talented people on the country music 
Beene and we at Coastal are fortunate to 
have them on our campus. 

"George [McCorkle] is an extremely 
talented and diverse musician; Tony 
[Arata] wrote Garth Brooks' first hit The 

Dance; [Scott] Miller is an up-and­
coming talent; and 'Jelly Roll' [Johnson) 
is the most in-demand session harmonica 
player in Nashville," he said. 

Rice, who is also a songwriter and 
musician, recently taught two country 
songwriting courses at Coastal. 

"We are very pleased with the 
excellent response to these courses. 
With the trend toward country music on 
the Grand Strand, it's another way for 
Coastal to be more involved," he said. 

For more information about the 
concert, contact Paul Rice at extension 
2438. For tickets, contact the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 
2502. ~ 

Wednesday, March 23.9:90 a.m. 
Characteristics for Succe.'1s in Business 
presented by Henry J . Faison. CEO of 
Faison Associates, Charlotte, N.C. 

The Coastal Economic Conference 
1994 will be held Thursday, March 24 
from 1:30 to 5 p.m. Attendance is by 
invitation only. 

Additional information will be 
included in the next edition of On 
Campus. 

For more information, contact Jack 
Kendree at extension 2659 or the Wall 
School of Business. ~ 



-
Benefit dinner to 
be held 

A benefit dinner to help defray 
medical expenses for Emily Koesterer, 
the 13-year old daughter of Richard 
and Theresa Koesterer, will be held 
Saturday, March 12 from 6 to 8 p.m. at 
The Catholic Church of St. James, 
1071 Academy Drive in Conway 
(former location of Waccamaw 
Academy.) Tickets are $10; monetary 
donations also will be accepted. 

Emily was diagnosed with leukemia 
in July 1993 and has undergone 
extensive treatment, including a bone 
marrow transplant. 

The menu includes Baked Zita, 
French bread and salad with beverage 
and dessert. The dinner will 'be 
prepared by Linda Favata of Rosa 
Linda's Restaurant in Myrtle Beach. 

For more information or to 
purchase tickets, contact Barbara 
Driver at extension 2012. Tickets all!O 

are available at the office of The 
Catholic Church of St. James and 
St. Andrew's School. ... 

Improve the quality of your retirement 
The South Carolina Retirement 

System will be conducting Planning for 
Your Future, a one-day training 
program, on Wednesday, March 16 from 
8:30 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. in the Wall 
Building Auditorium. The deadline to 
register is Monday, March 14. 

The program, sponsored by Human 
Resources and Affirmative Action, will 

feature representatives from the 
Division of Insurance Services, Social 
Security, Deferred Compensation, and 
Financial ConsultinglEstate Planning 
fIrms. 

To register or for more information, 
contact Angela Roberts at extension 
2036 .... 

Annual contest brings many top high 
school math students to Coastal 

The Department of Mathematics will 
hold the 15th annual Mathematics 
Contest for High School Students on 
Friday, March 11 on campus. M{)re than 
200 high ochoal stl1dt'l1'1tl'l l'tPrt8tfttinA' 
19 schools are expected to participate in 
the competition. 

The competition is funded, in part, by 
a grant from GTE to CQQSwl 
Educational Foundation, Inc. The 1994 
contest marks the third year ,of sponsor­
ship by GTE. The contest winner will be 
awarded $500 in scholarship funds 

Dee Academy, Socastee, Waccamaw, 
Wando, and Wilson. 

derived from the GTE gift. 
L--- -..,-------------t In addition, the Horry County Higher 

Students in the competition will be 
given one-hour examinations consisting 
of written, obj~otivo quostionq , 
Participants compete for individual 
awards on two levels: Level I questions 
are taken from Algebra I, Algebra II, 
and Geometry; Level n questions are 
taken from Algebra I, Algebra II, 
Advanced Algebra, Geometry, and 
Trigonometry. For each school, the top 
three scores in each level will be added 
together to determine a team score. An 
awards presentation follows the 
competition. Nominations sought Education Commission will award the 

top ftnisher from Horry County a full 
for academic award tuition scholarship to attend Coastal for 

four years and major in mathematics. 
Participating South Carolina high 

schools are: Andrews, Berkeley, 
Brookland-Cayce, Conway, Georgetown, 
Goose Creek. Hammond, Hemingway, 
Irmo, James Island, Johnsonville, Lake 
View, Marion, North Myrtle Beach, Pee 

Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. in 
Wheelwright Audi.torium, examinations 
will be held from 11:20 a.m. to 12:20 
p.m., and the awards presentation will 
be held at 2 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

For more information, call Steve 
West at extension 2075. ... 

Nominations for the 1994 Faculty 
Academic Excellence Award are being 
accepted by the Office of the Provost 
until Monday, March 28 at 4:30 p.m. 
The Academic Excellence Award 
recognizes graduating students who 
have accumulated a record of 
outstanding academic achievement. The 
award will be presented at Coastal's 
annual honors convocation Tuesday, 
April 26. 

Coastal team to participate in 
WalkAmerica for the March of Dimes 

Students who are eligible for this 
award must meet the following criteria: 
• must be graduating in spring, 
summer or fall of 1994; 
• must have earned a 3.5 or above 
grade point average; and 
• must submit a completed nomination 
form (with a transcript from the 
Registra.r's Office) and endorsed by a 
faculty member certifying academic 
excellence reflected by a "discipline­
related activity." 

Nominations will be reviewed and a 
final selection made by a faculty 
committee representing the schools of 
the university. 

Application forms are available in 
the Office of the Provost in EMS 206. 
The deadline to apply is Monday, 
March 28 at 4:30 p.m. 

For more information, contact Chris 
Martin at extension 2086. ... -

The annual Horry County 
WalkAmerica for the March of Dimes 
will be held Saturday, March 26 
beginning at 9 a .m. at the Myrtle Beach 
Pavilion. Patti Loebs and Paula 
Sebastian have been named co-captains 
for the Coastal Carolina University team. 

Last year, Coastal's team raised more 
than $1,200 and won the Challenge 
Award for Schools through the work of 
sororities and fraternities through 
the Inter-Greek Council and the Student 
Government Association, as well as 
other groups, clubs, and individual 
participants. 

The 1993 Horry County WalkAmerica 

On Campu.'1 is 
published biweekly on 
Monday by the Office of 
Public Information. 
Items to be included 

campaign raised approximately $140,000 
and had more than 2,200 walkers. 

Fund raising events on campus are 
planned for the 1994 campaign and 
support from the Coastal community is 
needed. 

"Tomorrow's babies will be the 
children of our students and Coastal's 
fund raising efforts will help to ensure 
that every child has a healthy start," 
said Loebs. 

Faculty, staff and students who would 
like to participate should contact Loebs 
at extention 2329, Paula Sebastian at 
extension 2337, or Nancy Burton at 
extension 2003. ... 

should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-suppor ted inat itution, ~ .. 

-----z= ... -



Big South Women's 
Basketball 
Tournament passes 
available on campus 

Tournament passes for the Big South 
Women's Basketball Tournament are 
for sale in the Athletic Office for $10, or 
$5 for students with a Coastal 
identificatIon card (which must be 
shown at the door when using the pass) 
and youth under age 12. The 
tournament will be held March 9 
through 12 at UNC Greensboro. 

Each Big South school is asked to sell 
25 passes; Coastal's goal is to Bell 50. 

The tournament schedule is as 
follows: 

Wednesday, March 9 
6 p .m.: team #8 VS. team #9 
8 p.m. : team #7 VB. team #10 

Thursday, March 10 
1 p.m.: team #4 vs. team #5 
3 p.m.: team #1 VB. game winner from 

teams #8 and #9 
6 p.m. : team #3 VB. team #6 
8 p.m. : team #7 vs. game winner from 

teams #7 and #10 

Friday, March 11 
6 p.m.; Semifinal game 
8 p.m.: Semifinal game 

Saturday, March 12 
7 p .m.; Championship gam8 

Note: Team rankings will be released 
by the Big South Conference at 10 a.m. 
on Monday, March 7. 

For more information or to purchase 
tickets, contact Gina Markland at 
extension 2931 or Carole Abner at 
extension 2820. I'&-

Bulletin Board 
For Sale: 1993 Mercury Tracer 
Stationwagon. Automatic, loaded, 
showroom perfect. Full warranty; 
4,900 miles. Teal green with grey 
interior with roof rack. Price: 
$9,000. For m.ore information, 
contact Mary L. or Chuck Swank at 
347-3720. 

For Sale: Carrier "Siesta" room air 
conditioner - 5,500 BTU. Used only 
one month last summer. 
Lightweight/portable; will cool one to 
two rooms. $225. For more 
information, con tact Mike Gilbert at 
extension 2430. I'&-

Coastal co-sponsors nature-based tourism 
development conference 

Coastal is co-sponsoring the first 
Nature-Based Tourism Development 
Conference on Monday, March 14 and 
Tuesday, March 15 in Pawleys Island. 
Conference cost is $75, or $85 at the 
door; early registration is recommended. 

Through the cooperative efforts of 10 
sponsors, the conference intends to 
bring together people interested in the 
development and marketing of this 
growing industry throughout the state. 
Speakers from Clemson University, the 
University of Idaho, and several state 
environmental agencies will present 
talks designed to address topiCS such as 
what nature-based tourism is; why 
nature-based tourism is important to 
business and community; how to start a 
nature-based tourism business; and more. 

Conference participants will take one 
of five educational field trips to learn of 
the opportunities and challenges of 
nature-based tourism. Field trips sites 
include Back Woods Quail Club, Baruch 

Institute Nature Tour, Brookgreen 
Canoe Trip, Captain Dick's Marina aud 
Captain Sandy's Tours. Field trip 
assignments are limited and will be 
made on a first-come, first-serve basis 
upon receipt of registration forms. 

Videotapes will be available 
following the conference. 

Conference sponsors are Coastal's 
Center for Economic Development; 
Conway Chamber of Commerce; 
Georgetown County Chamber of 
Commerce; Grand Strand Regional 
Tourism Commission; Horry­
Georgetown Technical College; Myrtle 
Beach Area Chamber of Commerce; 
Recreation, Travel and Tourism Institute 
of Clemson University; S.C. Department 
of Parks, Recreation and Tourism; S.C. 
Marine Extension Program; and the S.C. 
Sea Grant Consortium. 

For more information about the 
conference, contact Bob Burney at 
extension 2686. I'&-

Medical ethics and health care policy 
videoconference to deal with quality of life 

Continuing Education will present 
Quality of Life at the End of Life. a live 
interactive vidooeonference about 
m@dical8thiC1l and henlth care policy. 
Thursday, Maroh 24 from 12:30 to 3 p.m. 
in the Graduate and Continuing 
Education Building, room 003. 

The videoconference, produced by the 
Virginia Polytechnic Institute, is 
especially appropriate for health care 
professionals, social workers, and mental 
health professionals who are concerned 
with medical ethics and health care 
policy. 

The focus of the videoconference is to 
clarify exceedingly difficult issues ahout. 
how technology affects the quality oflife, 
whether patient wishes for suicide or for 
prolonged life should be honored, and 
what role government should play in 
rationing or ensuring health care. 

A clinician, medical ethicist, 
theologian, lawyer, and public policy 
expert will provide their insights into 
tMe!e llueetions. Case study 
drama.tiza.tions oifel' true.to·life 
situations for review. 

Participants will receive certificates 
for 0.25 Continuing Education Units 
(CEUs) and 2.5 training hours approved 
by the South Carolina State Board of 
Social Work Examiners. 

This teleconference is funded by the 
National Endowment for the Humanities. 

Registration is $20, which will 
include lunch if registered by Thursday, 
March 22. Space is limited; early 
registration is recommended. 

For more information, contact the 
Office of Continuing Education at 
extention 2665. --

Teams needed for fraternity sponsored 
basketball tournament 

Sigma Nu Fraternity is sponsoring a 
three-on-three basketball tournament to 
benefit the United Spirit for AIDS 
Foundation to promote AIDS awareness. 
The tournament will be held March 25 
through 27 in Coastal's gymnasiums. 

PartiCipation is open to individuals or 
teams may be sponsored by a company, 
business, or organization. 

Awards will be given to tournament 
winners. An award of $300 will be 
given to the first place team; second 
place is $200; third place is $100; and 
fourth place is $50. Additional prizes 
also will be awarded. 

For more information, contact John 
Mann at extention 2320. I'&-



Don't miss the fun 
Spring semester events for 

members of the Singleton House are 
planned for Wednesday, March 23 
and Thursday, April 21. Both events 
will begin at 4:30 p.m. at the 
Singleton House. 

Singleton House membership is 
open to all faculty and staff. 
Membership dues are $25 per year 
or $15 per semester. 

For more information or to join 
Singleton House, contact Joan Piroch 
at extention 2271 or John Eberwein 
at extension 2231. .. 

"Health Nut" notes 
The "Health Nuts", sponsored by the 

Wellness Program, will have a covered 
dish picnic on Thursday, March 24 at 
12:30 p.m. in Spadoni Park. All faculty 
and staff are invited to join the group by 
bringing a health-conscious covered 
dish. In case of rain, the event will be 
held in the Student Center Dining 
RoomC. 

And the winners are .. . 
• "Health Nut" Discount Cards, which 
are earned by reporting a minimum of 
12 exercise points for two consecutive 
months, have been awarded through the 
Wenness Program to the following 
participants: 

Ed Cerny" 
Barbara Driver .. 
Lois Graff * 
Patti Locbs 
Treelee MacAnn .. 

Toby Mercer .. 
Trenna Metts 
Garnett Smith 
Art Wendelken 01< 

>I< These participants also were awarded 
a "Health Nut" T-shirt for accumulating 
a minimum of 12 points for three 
consecutive months. 

• Each month the "Health Nuts" 
conduct a drawing from the names of 
participants who submit their Personal 
Wellness Activity Sheets with at least 
12 points for the month. Winners 
receive a "Health Nut" logo item, such 
as a coffee mug, T-shirt, or tote bag. 

Recent winners are as follows: 
November - Art Wendelken 
December - Treelee MacAnn 
January - Barbara Driver 

• The "Health Nut" Wellness program 
has awarded a "Health Nut" T-shirt to 
Ron Ingle in appreciation for support of 
the program. 

• For more information about joining 
"Health Nut" activities, contact Patti 
Loebs at extension 2329. la. 

Auditions to be held for Coastal theater 
production of "The Emperor's New Clothes" 

Auditions for Coastal Carolina 
Theater's production of The Emperor's 
New Clothes will be held Tuesday, 
March 8 at 7 p.m. in the Little Theater. 
Auditions for the 22 adult roles are 
open to the public. 

The Emperor's New Clothes by 
playwright Charlotte Corpenning is a 
Gothic version of the original Chinese. 

Performance dates are Sunday, May 
8 at 3 p.m. and Monday, May 9 through 
Thursday, May 12 at 9 and 11 a.m. 

According to play director Charles 

Whetzel, 2,800 kindergarten through 
fourth grade students have been booked 
for the morning performances at the 
request of Horry County Public School 
administrators. 

Coastal students who audition should 
note the performance dates are the 
week after graduation; however, 
housing accommodations will be made 
for current dorm students. 

For more information, contact 
Charles Whetzel at extension 2416. .. 

Art exhibition displays work of local artist 
Layered Illusions, an exhibit by artist 

Janet Powers, will be displayed Tuesday, 
March 22 through Tuesday, April 19 in 
the Gallery of the Graduate and 
Continuing Education Building. An 
opening reception will held Tuesday, 
March 22 from 2 to 5 p.m. Both the 
reception and exhibit are free and open 
to the public. 

Powers, who has studied art since 
1976, began as a watercolorist and has 
worked with clay, textiles, paper 
making, and needle art designs. She has 
an increasing interest in working with 
mixed media, assemblages, and three­
dimensional pieces. 

Cafeteria Menu 
Week of March 7: 
Monday: Hamburger Noodle Casserole 

or Pork StiT Fry 
Tuesday: Swedish Meatballs or 

Savory Baked Chicken 
Wednesday: Sweet and Sour Pork or 

Salisbury Steak 
Thursday; Meatball Subs or 

Lemon Baked Chicken 
Friday: Shrimp Fried Rice or 

BakedIFried Fish 

Week of March 14: 
Monday: Spaghetti with Meat Sauce or 

Roast Pork Slices 
Tuesday: Stir Fried Beef or 

Turkey Divine 
Wednesday; Red Beans and Rice or 

Chicken Pot Pie 
Thursday: Barbecue Chicken or 

Country-style Steak 
Friday: Seafood Casserole or 

BakedlFried Fish 

Menu listings are subject to change 
without notice due to product 
availability. .... 

4 

"Presently I am enjoying the softly 
muted colors of gouache and the contrast 
of its opaqueness when combined with 
the transparency of watercolor, building 
the textural surface to create a feeling of 
depth and mystery," said Powers. 

Powers' work has been included in 
many art shows where she has won 
numerous awards. She has been invited 
to display her work at numerous one­
and two-person art shows and is 
affiliated with galleries in the Carolinas, 
Florida, Georgia and California. 

For more information, contact Charles 
Wright at extension 2701. .. 

, 

Birthdays 
March 

7 Kathy Cooper 
Paul Rosario 
Robert Small 

8 Geoff Parsons 
9 Carole Abner 

LinzoQQre 
10 Linda Lyerly 

Jeff Linder 
Adam Preyer 

11 Virginia Levsen 
12 Elliott Hunt 
14 Elaine Blidges 

Quinn Jones 
15 Mollie Starbuck 

Edward Carter 
17 Horace Wood 
18 Bobbie Lawson 
19 Paul Peterson 
20 Lonna Brown 

Lori Nicholson 
21 Charles Turner .. 



Registration set for 
graduate education . 
majors 

Advisement and registration for new 
and continuing graduate students 
enrolled in the Masters of Education 
program at Coastal will be held for 
summer classes March 8 through 10 
from 3 to 6 p.m. in KH 213. Registration 
for both summer and fall classes will be 
held March 28 through 31 from 3 to 
6 p.m. in KH 213. 

Graduate students may also receive 
advisement by appointment with the 
chairs of the Department of Early 
Childhood and Elementary Education 
and the Department of Secondary 
Education. 

For more information, call the 
Education and Graduate Programs 
Office at extension 2011. -

Registration begins 
for summer classes 

Registration for May semester, 
Summer I and Summer II sessions 
begins Monday, March 7. Students may 
register from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m., Monday 
through Thursday, and from 9 a.m. to 
5 p.m. on Friday. 

Students can register for May 
semester through Friday, May 13. 
Classes begin Monday, May 16. 

Summer Session I and summer 
evening registration ends Thursday, 
June 2. Classes for both sessions begin 
Monday, June. 6. 

Summer Session II registration ends 
Thursday, July 7; classes begin Monday, 
July 11. 

Students must meet with their 
adviser; have their adviser sign the 
Request for Classes form; and register 
for classes in the Registrar's Office. 
Schedules and invoices will be mailed in 
April. 

Prior to registering, new students 
must be admitted through the Office of 
Admissions. 

For admissions information, contact 
the Office of Admissions; for registration 
information, contact the Registrar's 
Office. 

Graduate students interested in 
courses offered through Coastal should 
contact the School of Education at 
extension 2602. Students interested in 
courses offered through USC Graduate 
Regional Studies should contact the 
Graduate Office at extension 2672. -

Physical education courses offered for 
credit or non-credit 

Coastal is offering physical 
education courses for credit and non­
credit beginning March 21. Classes 
will meet twice weekly through May 10 
and are open to community members 
as well as students. No exams will be 
given for non-credit courses. Non­
credit courses require a $60 
registrat.ion fee; registration deadline 
is Thursday, March 10. 

Courses include: adult fitness, 
karate, beginner swimming! 
drownproofing, weight traininglbody 
dynamics, cycling, advanced modern 

dance, ballet, and social dancing. 
Those enrolling for non-credit may 

register in person in the Office of 
Continuing Education or by telephone 
with a credit card. 

The courses are part of the Spring II 
session and are also otrered to Coastal 
students for credit. The deadline for 
Spring II credit registration is Friday, 
March 18. Students enrolling for credit 
may register in the Registrar's Office. 

For more information, contact Audrey 
Garland at extension 2666. 

Coastal Carolina People 
Dennis Wiseman has been invited to 
serve on the Editorial Board for .south 
Carolina Classrooms, a publication of 
the South Carolina Association of 
Teacher Educators. 

Debbie Dewitt and Terita 
McCauley recently participated in the 
1994 National Association of African­
American Studies Conference held at 
Virginia State University's School of 
Liberal Arts and Education in 
Petersburg, Va. Dewitt presented 
"Authentic Roles; Authentic Contexts: 
Designing Culturally Inclusive Early 
Childhood Curriculum" and McCauley 
presented "The Empowerment of 
African-American Male Students 
Through College-School Partnerships" 
as one of the conference sessions. The 
Honorable L. Douglas Wilder, former 
governor of the Commonwealth of 
Virginia, was keynote speaker for the 
closing banquet. 

Claudia Cleary was recently elected 
to the board of directors of the Better 
Business Bureau of Coastal Carolina, 
Inc. 

Karen Carpenter presented 
"Achieving a True Multicultural 
Curriculum: The Administrative 
Challenge- at the 74th annual meeting 
of the Association of Teacher 
Educators held recently in Atlanta, Ga. 

To say "Thank You" 
I would like to thank the Coastal 

community for all the expressions of 
concern and care extended to me 
during my husband's illness. Your 
thoughtfulness has lifted me, letting me 
know that I am not alone. Each of your 
acts of kindness will never be forgotten. 

Sincerely, Linda Carmichael -

The material from the presentation was 
drawn from Carpenter's earlier 
publication in the N.A.S.S.P. Bulletin. 

Fred ruck8 has been appointed by the 
chairman of the Council of Educational 
Evaluation of the Cyprus Ministry of 
Education and Culture to the position of 
vice chair of their four visiting 
committees. The chair and vice chair of 
the four visiting committee will coordi­
nate the work of the committee members 
and submit the fIrst and the final reports 
on the findings of the committee in the 
process of preparation of the 
accreditation mechanism in Cyprus. 

Subha8b Saxena participated in the 
annual meeting of the American 
Mathematical Society and Mathematical 
Association of America held recently in 
Cincinnati, Ohio. The conference was 
held in conjunction with the meeting of 
the Association for Women in 
Mathematics. He also participated in the 
Mathematicians and Education Reform 
Network deliberations. 

Patti Loebs recently completed training 
and certification from the American Red 
Cross as an HIV/AIDS Instructor. With 
the training, Loebs is certified to teach 
courses, workshops, and seminars 
concerning HIV/AIDS information and 
prevention. -

The next issue of 
On Campus will be 
Monday, March 21; 
deadline to submit 

information is 
Tuesday, March 15. ~ 
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